MINUTES OF REGULAR MEETING

April 4, 2023

MONTGOMERY PLANNING AND ZONING COMMISSION

CALL TO ORDER

Chairman Waddell declared a quorum was present and called the meeting to order at 6:00 p.m.

Present: Jeffrey Waddell, Bill Simpson, Merriam Walker, Daniel Gazda

Absent: Britnee Ghutzman

Also Present: Dave McCorquodale, Assistant City Admin. / Director of Planning & Development

VISITOR/CITIZENS FORUM

Mrs. Julie Davis, city resident, provided comments on agenda item #1. Mrs. Davis said she was opposed to the new fee schedule for mobile food vendors. She also shared concerns about one-time event vendors not wanting to pay for a 6-month permit and how charities and non-profits are regulated. She appreciated many of the other changes to the ordinance.

Jeff Waddell thanked the all the visitors for taking the time to attend the meeting.

1. Proposed Text Amendments to Chapter 64 Peddlers, Solicitors Vendors and Section 98-88

Table of Permitted Uses and Special Uses to provide requirements for Mobile Food Units

(Food Trucks) and Mobile Food Courts (Food Truck Parks).

City Administrator Gary Palmer gave an overview of the proposed amendments to the ordinance and discussed the need for the changes with the Commission. Mr. Palmer said the City Council had asked him to address the vendor ordinance revisions as one of his first priorities after joining the city in January 2023. He said his process when asked to review ordinances is to connect with professional organizations and review other city's ordinances to find best practices to achieve the goal. He said the revisions under review reflect that process. Mr. Palmer said the revisions also include changes that bring our rules in line with current state law. The primary changes include defining mobile food courts and mobile food units, creating exemptions that exempt street festival

vendors from needing an individual permit. Those vendors would be able to operate under the street festival permit.

He said the changes to the vendor ordinance does not directly affect the P&Z Commission, but the proposed additions to the Table of Permitted Uses does require P&Z review and action. He explained that under the proposed amendments individual mobile food vendors within the Historic Preservation District would require a Special Use Permit along with mobile food courts. Jeff Waddell asked to confirm that two or more mobile food vendors on a property constituted a mobile food court. Mr. Palmer affirmed that point. Bill Simpson asked how the requirements for mobile food courts would be set; Mr. Palmer said that would be determined through the SUP process. The intent is to minimize red tape and adjust to circumstances as needed. Bill also asked about the county's 48-hour mobility requirement. Mr. Palmer said that is not actually a county requirement they can enforce, but the county does have that on their application. He went on to say that regulating mobility would be difficult to enforce and that the proposed vendor ordinance does not have mobility requirements for mobile food vendors.

Merriam Walker said there were food trucks downtown already and asked if a mobile food court would apply if one of the vendors moved in and out. Dan Gazda asked a follow up question regarding what the trigger was for a mobile food court. Mr. Palmer said two or more meant a food truck court whether it was only for a day or longer. Regarding the proposed fees, Mr. Palmer said he didn't want to get hung up on the amount of the permit and that it was a decision to be made by Council, but the city should set it high enough to ensure fly-by-night operations don't come to the city. Mr. Palmer said there was not consistency on fees between different cities and the goal should be a fair fee for the city and the vendor. He added that city council had requested a higher fee for mobile food vendors to provide parity between them and brick and mortar restaurants. Additional discussion was had on examples of events and individual vendors. Merriam Walker spoke to the proposed changes to the hours of operation and asked for clarification. Mr. Palmer said the next steps would be for P&Z to complete their review of the Table of Permitted Uses and transmit a recommendation to the City Council.

No action required or taken.